EDUCATION FUNDING STUDY COMMITTEE

THURSDAY, MAY 31, 2007

9:30 AM

ROOM 408
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Senator Hayes

Senator Matthews

Senator Short

Senator Fair

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Senator Setzler

Senator Hayes opened the meeting at 9:45 a.m.

The committee’s plan is to map out the topics and future meeting schedules.

Staff brought the committee up to date.  Committee accomplishments were reviewed.  Questions were asked about the committee’s legislation, S.367.  

The committee asked about the error made by the Department of Revenue.  The committee reviewed the Index of Taxpaying Ability section in their notebooks.  Senator Hayes said that they could consider making districts whole without penalizing others in order to avoid lawsuits from those receiving less than they should.  Staff reminded the committee that nothing is final until the close of the year; projections so far.  Staff said that there may be a need for anywhere between $9 million-$26 million.  It depends on the combination of legislation that passes this year (including the budget).  Senator Matthews asked that staff provide the committee a list of the districts negatively affected.

The committee reviewed a summary of their activities.  Senator Short asked what the assumption is about how the local maintenance of effort plays into the cap.  Staff referred Senator Short to the Department of Education for that information.  Robert Croom with the Association of Counties gave some input for Senator Short’s question.

Senator Hayes said that State Superintendent, Dr. Rex, is looking into working in this area.  Dr. Rex does not have a schedule at this time.  Senator Hayes said that it might be a good idea to meet with Dr. Rex at the next meeting.

Senator Fair suggested starting again in the 3rd or 4th week of June.  Senator Short recommended meeting when they come back in June to take up vetoes.  The committee agreed.  Staff will coordinate schedules for the next meeting.

The committee adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

